


Westphalia Township
Regular Meeting January 6, 2025
DRAFT MINUTES
13950 W. Pratt Road, Westphalia, MI 48894

Supervisor Thelen called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 6:00 p.m.  Board members present were Supervisor Thelen, Clerk Thelen, Treasurer Buckley, Trustee Thelen, and Trustee Barker.

ABSENT:	None
PRESENT:	Zac Rudat, Peggy Lidgard

A motion was made by Treasurer Buckley, supported by Trustee Barker, to accept the minutes from December 2, 2024, with changes, as well as to accept the agenda for January 6, 2025. Motion Carried. 

Zac Rudat – Introduced himself as the new Clinton County Commissioner replacing Dave Pohl.   

Peggy Lidgard – Gave an update on the status of the TDI Farms and Hengesbach property assessment.  In addition, gave updates on the new sales that have happened in the area around 103, so she has been busy getting the correct information.  

Supervisor Thelen will be posting for the lawn mowing contract.  Anyone interested in submitting a bid will have until the end of February to submit.

Supervisor Thelen and Trustee Thelen brought up forming a Fire Department Auxiliary.  Supervisor Thelen will look into information on how this will work and bring to the next meeting. There will need to be guidelines set up, and we will work with the Fire Chief Bengel to ensure it is documented for the firemen that will be participating in the auxiliary.  Treasurer Buckley brought up about the invoicing of the Fire/EMS runs.  It will be discussed further regarding Clerk Thelen taking over this process.  Supervisor Thelen will look into creating a form that can be used so that we are not receiving any unnecessary personal information (HIPAA). 

Treasurer Buckley presented the financial statements to all board members.  A motion was made by Treasurer Buckley to approve the financial statements, as well as the bills presented for the General and FD funds.  Supported by Trustee Barker.  Motion carried.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next scheduled meeting is Monday, February 3, 2025 @ 6:00 p.m. 

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Supervisor Thelen, supported by Trustee Barker at 6:34 p.m.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted



Kristana Thelen, Clerk					Troy Thelen, Supervisor	



